C-15

Crry or Cannon Brach

April 29, 2021

Quail Cove, LLC

c/o Rosanne Dorsey
4344 SW Hillside Drive
Portland, OR 97221

Dear Rosanne,

Per Municipal Code 13.16.050 of the City of Cannon Beach, every property owner within City limits is
required to control any storm water runoff.

Any person responsible shall maintain nonpublic storm drainage facilities on his or her property
so as to prevent flooding or damage to other property not owned or controlled by the person
responsible and to prevent injury to any person on property not owned or controlled by the
person responsible.

Your property at 1603 Forest Lawn Road appears to have open pipes disposing runoff water onto the
neighboring vacant lot to the north. See the enclosed photos for reference. Based on the aforementioned
municipal code, you are required to rectify this problem. Please resolve this issue by Thursday, June 3,
2021. Failure to comply with this request may result in a fine.

You have the option to hook up to the City’s stormwater system to direct your runoff water away from
your property as well as the neighboring properties.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (503) 436-8068.

Sincerely,

K

aren La Bonte
Public Works Director
City of Cannon Beach
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